
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Report from June meeting of the NHSGGC Board 
(28 June 2024, 3.30pm) 
  
The Board of NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde met on Tuesday, 25 June 2024. 
The full set of papers are here. 
  
This summary sets out key decisions and issues considered at the meeting.  
 
Chair and Chief Executive Reports  
 
Chair, Dr Lesley Thomson, KC, paid tribute to six Board Members who will be 
leaving the Board at the end of June. Joint Vice-Chairs John Matthews OBE and 
Ian Ritchie, and Board members, Alan Cowan, Jacqueline Forbes, Anne-Marie 
Monaghan and Rona Sweeney, have all completed eight years on the Board. Dr 
Thomson thanked them for their significant contribution both to the work of the 
Board and in their membership of Integration Joint Boards.  She also congratulated 
Caroline Sinclair, Chief Officer, East Dunbartonshire HSCP on her appointment to 
the post of Stirling Council Chief Executive and reported that Councillor Martin 
McCluskey’s replacement was being progressed following his resignation from the 
Board in April.  
 
The Chair also invited Alan Cowan to say a few words about the Armed Forces 
Community Event which took place on 11th June 2024 for which a special badge 
had been commissioned honouring veterans and those who support them.   
 
Mrs Jane Grant, Chief Executive was delighted to announce that the Board had 
achieved the Investors in People standard for all site clusters within NHS Greater 
Glasgow and Clyde’s acute and corporate services, noting the feedback from 
Investors In People Head of Account Management, Eddie Salmon; “This 
accreditation is a testament to everyone in NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde acute 
and corporate services because it is the people who make the culture what it 
is.”  Mrs Grant also thanked Anne MacPherson, Director of Human Resources and 
Organisational Development, and her team for the work they undertook to support 
the organisation to achieve accreditation. 
 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fdownloads%2Fnhsggc-board-meeting-documents-25-june-2024%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C7bed5e3643714cb0e29c08dc977e1634%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638551814991062738%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oVNA6o0kPJMWH64og1ZpDYQaihboOhp5Drom1M4Gce4%3D&reserved=0


 

 
 
Patient Story  
 
Professor Angela Wallace, Executive Nurse Director, introduced the patient story, 
which this month focuses the Naloxone prison volunteer peer mentor programme. 
 

 
 
Communications and Engagement Update 
 
Ms Sandra Bustillo, Director of Communications and Public Engagement presented 
the regular report, highlighting the recent publication of the annual Overview Report 
which demonstrated a wide range of patient and public engagement and 
involvement activity being delivered across NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde and 
the six Health and Social Care Partnerships. A link to the publication is here.  
 
Quality Strategy Approved 
 
Professor Angela Wallace, Executive Nurse Director, presented the draft Quality 
Strategy Quality Everyone Everywhere which sets out a clear vision for how we will 
work together across all areas of service to ensure people experience high-quality 
individualised, person-centred care. 
 
The strategy builds on our current strengths and recognises the improvements 
made over the period during and since the pandemic. It takes a collaborative and 
new approach to support person-centred care in an environment of financial and 
sustainability challenges. 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FLIRqyXnd9dY&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C7bed5e3643714cb0e29c08dc977e1634%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638551814991073853%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MyckDiiYECxrcvfelDw98XmonqT6y32gvp19cJQOHto%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fdownloads%2Fnhsggc-board-meeting-documents-25-june-2024%2F%3Find%3D1718977473522%26filename%3DNHSGGC-Board-Paper-24-58-Communications-Update.pdf%26wpdmdl%3D88795%26refresh%3D667ec5199db071719584025&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C7bed5e3643714cb0e29c08dc977e1634%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638551814991089167%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GZZDQcaWNqzr1SaoMLwVWTOaWsdGBjyFAlziRRO1glk%3D&reserved=0
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This shared vision has been coproduced with both the people who use our services 
and those who work within them. Key areas of focus and deliverables have come 
directly from extensive and iterative co-design and co-creation using multiple 
formats, events, networks, surveys, and groups. Board members commended the 
innovative approach to co-production and recommended this approach for future 
strategy development. 
 
The Board approved the strategy, noting that an implementation plan will now be 
developed.  
 
Click here to read the Board paper. 
 
Infection Control Annual Report published  
 
Mrs Sandra Devine, Director of Infection Prevention and Control, presented the 
Healthcare Associated Infection Report (HAIRT) and the first Infection Prevention 
and Control Annual Report which includes a broader look at education, audit and 
the built environment. 
 
The Annual Report notes that our performance against the Scottish Government 
Standards on Healthcare Associated Infections has never been better, despite 
NHSGGC delivering care to some of the most complex patients in the West of 
Scotland. The Chair, on behalf of the Board, thanked staff for working to maintain a 
high standard of IPC precautions in their daily practice and paid tribute to Sandra 
Devine and the IPC team for all that they do to keep patients, staff and service 
users safe.  
 
Annual Delivery Plan approved  
 
Dr Jennifer Armstrong, Medical Director, and Director of Planning, Claire McArthur, 
presented the draft Annual Delivery Plan. The Plan was developed by staff across 
the whole system, facilitated by the Planning Team.  It has been developed in line 
with Scottish Government guidance and with the Board’s Operational Priorities. 
 
The Scottish Government provided feedback on our draft plan on 14th May 2024. 
They confirmed that they are satisfied that our delivery plan meets their 
requirements and provides them with assurance. They welcomed the approach 
taken by NHSGGC to develop our service delivery and financial planning in an 
integrated way and noted that the NHSGGC Delivery Plan 24/25 is in line with the 
priorities of NHS Scotland and the Scottish Government.  
 
The Board approved the Annual Delivery Plan, which is also aligned to our 
Financial and Workforce Plans.  
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Click here to read the Board paper. 
 
Annual Report and Consolidated Accounts  
 
Colin Neil, Director of Finance, presented the NHSGGC draft Annual Report and 
Consolidated Accounts for 2023-24 along with the draft Annual Audit Report by 
external auditors EY for the year ended 31 March 2024. He was pleased to report 
that the Board has achieved its three key financial targets (Revenue Resource 
Limit, Capital Resource Limit and cash) in 2023-24 with an underspend of £0.48 
million against the revenue resource limit. 
 
The Accounts, together with the External Audit report for the year, were reviewed in 
full by the Audit and Risk Committee on 18 June 2024. At that meeting the 
Committee agreed to recommend to the Board that the Annual Report and 
Accounts be adopted by the NHS Board, signed by the Chief Executive and 
Director of Finance and submitted to the Scottish Government Health Directorates. 
 
The Annual Report and Consolidated Accounts were approved by the Board and 
will be published when they are laid before the Scottish Parliament later in the year. 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
It is important to share Core Brief with colleagues who do not  

have access to a computer.  
A full archive of printable PDFs are available on  website 
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